## Coastal Quilters Guild

General Meeting, September 11, 2003 St. Andrews Church Hall Santa Barbara, CA

Susan West opened the meeting at 7:00. Diane Eardley reported we had 15 guests and 2 new members, which brings our membership up to well over 300 and reminded everyone to support the Adult Ed quilt classes.

Show and Tell: Ing Welker, Kathie Cisek, Erma Sheaha, Jane McMenamin, Isabel Bartolome, Karen Pickford, Janet Berlin and Ingrid Engmyr.

Cynthia Manzer presented the Community Quilt project to the PeriNatal program representatives. A total of 109 baby quilts were made, a parade of quilts was shown. David Landecker and Odessa Diaz spoke for the Perinatal program.

Betty Kelley reported that this month's Freddy Moran workshop was full, November will present Susan Shie.

Karin Cooper reminded all members that the Challenge will be next month, quilts are due by October 6 either to Karin or at Blue Island.

Laura announced that there will be a book sale in the spring.

Joyce Ball stated that we still need help on refreshment, special events and welcoming committee

Kathy Rose told us that Howard Orr, the fireman who had been at the WTC with his rescue dog has been burned in the line of duty. He is recuperating at home, card can be sent to the Fire Department.

Block of the Month was won by Naomi Hicks.

Pat Bates won the Blockhead's sock-hop quilt.

Door Prizes were won by Ursula, Joanne Taylor, Bobby Tacoma, Karin Cooper, Nelly Munez.

Freddy Moran gave a talk on her house quilts and use of color, with many quilts to illustrate.